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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE






David Anderson To Be Nominated Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs

The Bush Administration announced Friday its intent to nominate David W. Anderson to be the Department of Interior’s Assistant Secretary for Indian Affairs.  The appointment is subject to confirmation by the Senate once President Bush makes the nomination. As Assistant Secretary for Indian affairs, Anderson would oversee the Bureau of Indian Affairs and manage the Department of Interior’s relationships with the 562 federally recognized tribes.

Tex G. Hall, President of the National Congress of American Indians and Chairman of the Mandan, Hidatsa & Arikara Nation, indicated that tribes are eager to work with the nominee.  

“Mr. Anderson has a great deal of experience as a businessman and entrepreneur, and tribes are looking forward to hearing his insights on opportunities for economic development in Indian country,” Hall said. “The NCAI Annual Meeting is in November, and we are extending him an invitation to spend time with us in Albuquerque during the week of the 17th.”

Anderson is an enrolled member of the Lac Courte Oreilles Lake Superior Band of Ojibwa.  From 1982 to 1985 he served as chief executive officer of the Lac Courte Oreilles Band.  He received a Bush Leadership Fellowship in 1985 and a year later earned a master's degree in public administration from the Kennedy School of Government at Harvard University.   He served as executive vice president of Grand Casinos Inc. from 1990 to 1996, the former casino management company for the Mille Lacs Band of Ojibwe.   In 1994, he opened Famous Dave's Barbeque in Hayward, Wis., and has led its growth into a publicly traded chain of 87 restaurants in 23 states. The company earned more than $90 million last year. 

In a news release, Secretary of the Interior Gale Norton said Anderson's "inspiring leadership, management expertise and compassion for Indian issues will help us improve our ability to support tribal government."  

Anderson said he welcomes “the opportunity to work closely with the American Indian and Alaska Native tribal governments, as well as the Bureau of Indian Affairs."

Anderson has been active in Indian issues, serving on the National Task Force on Reservation Gambling in 1983, the Presidential Advisory Council for Tribal Colleges and Universities in 2001 and the American Indian Education Foundation this year. The Interior Department said he has donated more than $6 million to Indian causes, including a $1.4 million donation by the Anderson family in 1999 to establish the YouthSkills Foundation to help disadvantaged American Indian children.

Founded in 1944, the National Congress of American Indians is the oldest, largest and most representative American Indian and Alaska Native organization in the country.  NCAI advocates for more than 250 tribal governments with the federal government and Congress, promoting strong tribal-federal “government-to-government” policy and promoting a better understanding among the general public regarding American Indian and Alaska Native governments, people and rights.

For more information about NCAI, visit www.ncai.org.
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